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Stephen Yarbrough’s decision to retire
after a long career as an associate music
professor at the University of South
Dakota hasn’t resulted in a life of leisure
for him and his wife, Janis.

“I retired last May, and it’s been
wonderful. I became a member of the Ars
Nova Composers’ Group, and attended
their annual business meeting in Missoula,
MT,” he said, describing one of his latest
adventures in retirement that keeps him as
busy as ever, “and had three of my best
works accepted for publication by them,
and I’m editing them now for publication.”

Stephen also was invited by the Huron
Symphony string section to conduct at
their annual summer retreat last August at
Blue Cloud Abbey in northeast South
Dakota near the small town of Marvin.

“I conducted a piece of mine and I
conducted another piece for them that
featured John Casey who is a double bass
player from Sioux Falls,” he said. “I made
lots of new friends –– Janis went with me;
we spent three days at Blue Cloud Abbey
doing rehearsals and two performances,
and we just had a wonderful time.”

Stephen describes Ars Nova as a group
of composers, conductors, musicologists
and music educators “who want to support
contemporary music written by people
who have a musical integrity of their own
but aren’t necessarily following the latest
fads and fashions of the avante garde.”

Stephen’s career as a music educator at
USD spanned 29 years, and as time went
on, he only seemed to become more and
more busy. In late 2009, he received three
nominations for the 2009 Grassroots
Music Organization Just Plain Folks
awards.

Yarbrough received nominations for
“Alleluias for Orchestra,” which was
nominated for Best Classical
Contemporary Album of the Year;
“Alleluias for Orchestra,” for Best
Contemporary Single Classical Song of the
Year; and “After School,” nominated for
Best Contemporary Single Classical Song
of the Year.

That year, he also received national
recognition on the stage of the Kennedy
Center when the National Symphony
Chamber Ensemble played his
composition, “Dakota Diary.” 

And the entire nation, beginning in
2009, began to become familiar with a
short snippet of his orchestral
composition, “Angel’s Dances,” as it served
as the background music on a Welch's
Grape Juice commercial featuring Alton
Brown of the Food Network.

“They ran those for three years, and
that piece, “Angel’s Dances,” was written
for the South Dakota Symphony
Orchestra,” he said. “That was wonderful.”

In 2010, Stephen received an Artist’s
Fellowship Award from the South Dakota
Arts Council. “That’s their big one – the
award is given to support the ongoing
work of an artist who has proved herself or

himself as a genuine artist.”
Stephen has also just finished last

month a 30-minute cantata commission
by Peter and Katherine McGovern, with
further support by a grant by a 2010 Artist
Fellowship Grant from the South Dakota
Arts Council, to help celebrate the
upcoming 75th anniversary celebration of
Mount Marty College in Yankton. 

The work "Everlasting Is His Love," is a
cantata for Festival Choir, Brass ensemble,
mezzo-soprano soloist, baritone soloist,
piano, and percussion.  It has eight
separate movements and is scheduled for a
premiere sometime this April.  

Add to that the plans of soprano Robin
Leigh Massie, who teaches voice at

Westminster Choir College in Princeton,
NJ, to perform his "Kenyon Songs" song-
cycle on her fall recital this year, and it’s
clear that retirement hasn’t slowed
Stephen’s pace or creativity.

The South Dakota All-State Orchestra
performed a piece composed by Stephen at
their concert last October, with Henry
Charles Smith conducting. The South
Dakota Symphony Orchestra also
performed his “Alleluias for Orchestra”
composition in the four holiday concerts
they performed last month. 

Retirement, he said, “is very rich and
very wonderful, and I’m enjoying it
immensely.”
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 Main Street, Tyndall
 1-605-589-3992

 email: sandra@byelectric.com

 Don’t Miss 
 PROM SUNDAY!
 January 15th

Save 10-50%  on

 your Prom Dress

 OPEN  Sundays Jan.-March 1-4pm

 Pop a balloon for your 
 Special Prom Discount on 

 Dresses Purchased that Day!

 Sandra
   Rose

 You have until February 3rd to submit your photos. 
 They will then be voted on by the public. You can help 
 promote your child to win through Facebook and 
 email! People will be able to vote once per day per 
 registered email address.  Voting will take place from 
 February 4th-19th. Winning photos will be published 
 in the Yankton Daily Press & Dakotan on February 
 22nd. First place winners will receive a framed 
 winners print and gift certificates to local businesses. 
 Employees and family members of Yankton Media 
 Inc. and any of its subsidiaries are ineligible to win. Your online 
 submission authorizes the publication of this photo in this contest in print and 
 online at http://www.yankton.net and  http://play2win.upickem.net

 If you have any questions please email us at classifieds@yankton.net and we will help 
 you with your online submissions.

 Attention parents, grandparents, 
 aunts, uncles, godparents and friends!

 We are featuring our annual

 Beautiful
 Baby Contest
 In print and online on 
 Wednesday, February 22, 2012

 Only this time our online readers 
 will determine the winners!

 Beautiful Baby Contest 2012

 If you or someone you know has a beautiful child, we would love to include them 
 in our feature and they might even have a chance to win prizes from local 
 businesses and a framed winners print!

 To enter, simply log online by going to:

 http://play2win.upickem.net/
 Register to submit your photos: 1 entry per email address
 Upload your photo to one of the following categories:
 0-6 months • 7-12 months • 13 months-2 years • 3-4 years
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If you’re looking for
some exciting
entertainment this winter,
there will be afternoons of
fun and games in the
Community Room of the
Vermillion Public Library
from 1 to 4 p.m. on the
following Saturdays:  Jan.
22 and Feb. 26 from 1 to 4
p.m.  Engage in mental
stimulation by playing
board games and putting
jigsaw puzzles together.

During each Fun &
Games in 2012, the library
will introduce a new game
that has been added to
their game collection.  This
provides individuals the
opportunity to learn or to
show others how to play
new games.  January will
feature Dominos, for a
variety of game options.
Blurt, a popular
vocabulary-building game
will be introduced in
February.

Anyone ages 12 and up
is invited to attend this
activity.  There will be a
wide variety of challenging
and interesting games and
puzzles available.  Drinks
and snacks will be
provided.  For more
information about this
enjoyable event, call the
library at 677-7060 or e-
mail vpl@sdln.net.

 WANTED
 Junk cars, trucks, 

 semi trucks, & trailers, 
 plows, construction 
 equipment, dozers, 
 scrapers, trackhoes, 
 backhoes, etc., misc.

 ...and other misc. 
 irons and metals.

 Also wanted: Batteries.

 Call  7 1 2-898-8244

New games at library’s
fun & games in January


